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Dear Parents/Carers,

May I take this opportunity to wish you all a Happy New Year.  The festive season is now over and we look forward to some exciting times here at St John’s Primary School. 
Staffing
It is with great sadness that I inform you that Mr Begley has retired from St John’s Primary. Mr Begley was a valued member of the school team and an excellent Janitor who demonstrated his love and care for the school and the community on a daily basis. We wish him well on his retirement.
I am delighted to inform you that Mr Mark McKee will be our new permanent Janitor. We look forward to continuing to work with Mr McKee who has already shown what a valuable addition to the staff team he is.

Christmas Activities

Many thanks to all those who contributed to the very successful shows that the School and Nursery presented last term. We really have some very talented children. I would like to thank all those who managed to attend the shows, the children appreciate having a good audience to perform for. I would also like to thank the staff and pupils for the hard work that they put in to ensure that the shows were a great success and reinforced the true meaning of Christmas. Well done to everyone connected with the performances. The pupils were delighted with the response to the “Honesty Boxes” collection after each show - £228.61 was raised for the school and this was used to support pupil activities over the Festive period.  £1490.30 was raised for Rosie’s Fund this included Honesty Boxes, Hamper Raffles and Christmas Jumper Day.
PTA

During the school year funds are collected in a variety of ways and are used to provide pupils with experiences and opportunities that enhance their life in St John’s Primary School and Nursery Class.  All the money that is raised through school fundraising activities is spent on the pupils. May I take this opportunity to thank all those who contributed to any of the fundraising activities that have recently taken place, without this essential fundraising many activities may not take place. 

I would like to thank the efforts of the PTA who continually strive to ensure that there are many opportunities not only for raising funds but for bringing the community together.

Recent pupil activities include

Trip to the Cinema – Cost of Cinema £1240 – Cost of Coaches £425 – Total cost £1665
Selection Boxes – £240.00
Reporting and Pupil Targets
As we continue with the new reporting format each child will have 3 Literacy targets, 3 Numeracy targets and 2 Health and Wellbeing targets to focus on for this term. Targets for each child will be issued on Monday, 21 January 2019. Parents/carers will have the opportunity to discuss pupil progress at the parental interviews at the end of March 2019.
If you have not returned a completed Report Form for your child for last Term, I would be grateful if that could be handed to the School Office as soon as possible.

Uniforms

All the pupils look magnificent in their school uniforms. It is a fantastic sight at assembly to see everyone in uniform, many thanks! Please ensure that all pupil belongings are easily identifiable. It is Inverclyde Education Policy that no jewellery should be worn during PE. Pupils will not be allowed to participate in PE if they are wearing items of jewellery. 
Preparation to receive the Sacraments in P4 and P7

Pupils from Primary 4 and Primary 7 are continuing their preparation to receive the Sacraments this session. We will pray for them as a school community as they continue their faith journey.

Confirmed Dates – 

· Primary 4 - First Confession – Tuesday, 26 February 2019 in St John the Baptist Church at 6.45pm

· Primary 4 - First Communion – Saturday, 27 April 2019 in St John the Baptist Church at 10am Mass

· Primary 7 – Confirmation – Thursday, 23 May 2019 in St Mirin’s Cathedral at 7pm

Lent

Lent begins on Wednesday, 6 March 2019 and during Lent this year every class will hold an event to raise money for SCIAF. We hope that you will be supporting the children in their efforts. During Lent we will hold “Reflections” in the school hall on Monday’s at 9am.
Attendance & Parental Contacts

We have received further guidance on attendance and timekeeping from the Education Authority. It is important that if your child is absent for any reason that:

· a text is made to the school explaining the absence using this contact number:  07860004806
· a letter of explanation is sent to the school upon your child’s return to school. 

In our efforts to care for the children it is sometimes necessary to contact parents/carers to collect a child who is unwell. Please ensure that any changes of contacts or numbers are reported to the office staff. It is through speedy contacts that we can reduce the distress to pupils.

Parents/Carers of children attending the Nursery can also send a text to the above number to inform us of an absence.  No letter required for Nursery children who have been absent.

Parking at the School

Please can I remind all parents/carers that in order to comply with Health & Safety guidelines the school car park is for staff only, I also ask that parents/carers show consideration to our neighbours when identifying a safe place to park.
Many thanks for your support in ensuring pupil safety in and around the school. 
P6 Residential Trip

Primary 6 pupils are attending a 2 night residential outdoor education experience this session which will be part funded by the council.  The total cost of the trip was £118. This includes travel, accommodation, £5 spending money and all activities. This experience will be provided by the Ardentinny Outdoor Education Centres, Ardentinny, Dunoon. Pupils will have fun and experience challenge, this skilful balance is achieved through highly trained tutors who can maximise the learning outcomes for various activities. 
P7 Residential Trip

Primary 7 pupils will attend a 3 night residential sporting education experience this session.  The total cost of the trip is £255. This includes travel, accommodation and all activities and £10 pocket money. This experience will be provided by the National Sports Centre, Largs.  Pupils will have fun and experience challenge, this skilful balance is achieved through highly trained tutors who can maximise the learning outcomes for various activities. 
Nut/Peanut/Peas/Ginger Allergies & High Sugar Sweets
I would ask that pupils do not bring nuts/peanuts/ginger or any item containing nuts/peanuts/ginger to school as several of our pupils have nut/peanut/ginger allergies.  I would also ask parents to monitor the sugar in sweets provided as a snack item as some pupils can have an extreme reaction after eating sweets which contain a high amount of sugar. Thank you for your co-operation with this matter.
Text Books

Could I please ask parents/carers to check if they have additional school books (mostly Reading Books) at home? Any additional school books should be returned to the school in order that we can support all pupils learning.
Wet Plays/School Clothing

As we enter the winter months the children often have to remain indoors during play times. In order that the children are occupied and safe during these times could I please ask that your child has a book to read or a colouring book and pencils to use? Many thanks. 
School Website

The website is regularly updated with valuable information regarding the work of the school and can be viewed by visiting the links below:

http://www.st-johns.inverclyde.sch.uk/
http://www.inverclyde.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-in-inverclyde/
TWITTER

If you haven’t already done so please sign up and follow us @StJohnsPG. By doing so, you will be able to get regular reminders and updates of school activities.
Forthcoming Activities
Monday, 7 January 2019 – All pupils & Staff return to School
Wednesday, 9 January 2019 – New P1 Enrolment – 1.30pm – 3pm – (Surname A – L)
Thursday, 10 January 2019 – New P1 Enrolment – 1.30pm – 3pm – (Surname M – Z)
Wednesday, 16 January 2019 – P7 Transitions begin

Tuesday, 22 January 2019 – Country Dancers attend the Festival

Wednesday, 30 January 2019 – Parent Council Meeting @ 6pm in the school

Friday, 8 February 2019 – Sportshall Athletics Final

Friday, 8 February 2019 – School Closes at 3pm for Mid-Term
Monday, 11 & Tuesday, 12 February 2019 – School Closed for Mid-Term

Wednesday, 13 February 2019 – In-service Day – Pupils do not attend school on this day

Thursday, 14 February 2019 – School re-opens at 9am
Parental Comments

We are very keen to hear the views of all of our Parents/Carers. Please use the tear off slip/email to inform the school of anything that you feel would improve St John’s Primary.  We look forward to reading your views as it is through these views that change can take place.

Yours sincerely

Mark Coyle

Mark Coyle

HEAD TEACHER
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